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COLLABORATIVE

for CHILDREN, YOUTH AND FAMILIES





Meeting:  NC Collaborative for Children, Youth, and Families
Date/Time   March 08, 2019   10-12 noon
Location: Governor’s Institute, 1121 Situs Ct. Unit 320 Raleigh, NC 27606
Directions & More Info: www.nccollaborative.org  

Attendants: Chandrika Brown, Renee Cordero, Gail Cormier, Frederick Douglas, Lacy Flintall, Terri Grant, Sonia Hopkins, Sandy Mann, Dale Mann, Richard Martin, Ashley Bass- Mitchell, Pamela Munger, Dave Peterson, Kyle Reece, Virginia Rodillas, Paul Savery, Chaney Stokes
New/Guest Members:  
Phone: Elizabeth Fields, Maryann Haskell, Stacy Justiss, Noel Thomas-Lester, Susan Robinson, Cara Huff, Tressy McClean 
Adobe: Jamie Jacobs, Jeanne Paterson
	Agenda/Topic
	Action   

	Welcome and Introductions
	Co-chairs convened the meeting. Introductions completed.

	Approval of Minutes
	Motion made to accept the February 22, 2019 minutes after correction made on the spelling of a member’s name. Motion carried, minutes approved for posting. 

	Discussion Topics & Presentations
Additional topics:

End of Meeting:
Next Agenda
Next Meeting Scheduled:
Listserv Info:
Website: 
	Topic: Ground rules reviewed and explained. Limit noise and be mindful of other members who may be sensitive to noise and distraction. Be mindful of presenters and respect them during the presentation. Members can request an addition to the rules at any time. 
Topic: Committee Updates

· Finance – Gail Cormier - New members are welcome to join. A little history of the committee. Eleven years ago, MeckCARES had the last grant in their area. One of the outcomes of the grant was the development of the videos located on the North Carolina Collaborative Training Institute website, https://nccti.org/.  Each of these SOC training modules cost $40 and allows the collaborative to build funds to take on other projects throughout the planning year. The funds go straight to NC Families United. The majority of the funds is donated back to the collaborative for future use (except for Renee’s time being paid out of the funds).
· The budget from a year ago, the actual expenses and the deposit for the training modules. Ending in fiscal year Oct 2018 the balance is $69,993 and the projected total for the year 2019 is 80,000 for a total of $149, 993.14 before expenses.
· Budget Proposal 2018-2019- i2i will handle white papers, help with the policy as well as providing workgroup updates, participation in meetings and other tasks as directed by the committee. This is a critical period with MH services, so we want to be sure every cross-system voice is being heard. 

· As part of the discussions, we have developed a Research and Policy Committee. Since this is a fairly new group, we will formulate information and decide how it is going to be distributed to local communities.

· Another area of commitment is the Family Acceptance Project which receives half of its funding through Cardinal Innovations. The Family Acceptance Project is directed by Dr. Caitlin Ryan and was developed by Caitlin Ryan and Rafael Dìaz in 2002. It includes the first comprehensive study of LGBT youth and their families, (https://familyproject.sfsu.edu/overview).  Dr. Ryan would like to speak to the faith-based community. We are not asking people to change what they believe but we are asking them they become more acceptive for this group. The collaborative spoke about the high rate of suicide and we want to change the environment when youth are coming out. This may decrease the suicide rate. The state collaborative will meet May 8, 2019 from 10am-1pm instead of our regular meeting scheduled on May 10, 2019. This will be our event for Children Mental Health. For this event, we can hold up to 200 people so please invite anyone who works in the faith-based community and works with youth/young adults to attend. We have had churches specifically ask for a presentation on supporting LGBTQ youth. Rev. Frederick Douglas has connected Dr. Ryan to titles/positions held within the churches so she (Dr. Ryan) can reach out to those people holding those positions.

Question: Who will be on the ground in communities to help understand what this event is about? Answer- This event should be bought up in the local collaboratives and information feed through our MCOs. The State SOC Coordinator will help to get the message out if she has the material to send to others. We need other people who have heard the message from Dr. Ryan to speak out/up so it will reach across the state to all 72 local collaboratives. Do not rely only on brochures/flyers to be read. Pamela Munger has regional network platforms to help get information out across the state and this can help to get this topic placed on schools’ agendas.

· NC Transition Age Youth Committee- We have been working on our charter and we are asking who in the collaborative serves this population.  What services are being provided and which ones are missing?  We hope our committee can start filling in the gaps in regard to this question. We are going to provide a request for funding.
· Develop a resource guide and provide ongoing updates.

· We are in need of adding school representative in our committee.  SMH Initiative may be a great resource at a regional level. NC Care 360 is another resource that can be added, and referrals can be made through it.

· Transition Fair can be used as a resource and people can pick up relative information as they transition out of school. Schools have these fairs as well but on a smaller scale. As a committee, this is a great idea and we can move toward this.
· Feedback:
· SAMHSA Healthy Transition Grant is currently being implemented out west in Henderson county and we need a project manager for the grant. If NCFU enters into a contract for this piece, this could help finance the transition fair if it fits.
· Local communities need to find funds to help bring in youth as part of the planning. As a committee, we need to be more structured, so we know what we are asking others to support and for now, we are not ready.

· SBMH committee met in January to focus on specific commitments. We will receive local info from SOC Coordinators about communities’ collaboratives and Lisa Taylor sent out a survey across the state to gather information.  For CMHA week, we want to encourage awareness on the school side. This afternoon we will be discussing this topic in our committee. Jill Sirko with ECAC has offered to do a webinar around EC support in schools and have someone to discuss what SOC is.
Upcoming events announcement:
1. Youth MOVE stakeholders- 35 attended and was very successful. Discussed upcoming leadership series and the date was identified as June 28-30, 2019. We will have a conference-style series and provide lodging and food for up to 30 youth. We will be accepting reservation/applicants hopefully by the end of March. We will need volunteers especially for the overnight part of the series, more information will be released at a later time regarding what this will look like. We will answer questions around chaperones and volunteering in an upcoming document release.
2. Sandhills and Cardinal March 28 in Winston Salem Pamela Munger will be sharing a flyer with information and registration fees.
3. I2i training opportunity for FPC and family lead to talk/hear about system reforms and what this means for communities. FPC, family lead, Local and state collab committees including Exec. Committee can attend free. More information on this will be sent through the listserv.

4. Any CMH Awareness events please send to Renee CorderoRH@gmail.com so she may compile those to send out to the committee. Also, Susan Robinson loves to know what is happening in communities across the state to help bring awareness to Children Mental Health. 
If anyone is interested in joining committees, including the finance advisory committee, please contact Joanne Scaturro and Chandrika Brown.
Topic: New Business: We will begin to a transition to WebX in April for our meetings. The new location has up to date technology, and this will allow for an improvement in the quality of sound.
Adjourn at 12:05
Agenda shared through the collaborative listserv.

Next meeting is scheduled for March 22, 2019. 
Where: Governor’s Institute 
Location: 1121 Situs Ct. Unit 320 Raleigh, NC 27606
**To exchange resources and questions send email messages/requests to:    Collaborative Listserv:  state.collaborative@lists.ncmail.net
Please use the Listserv to share successes in your community, share information and resources, make inquiries and build community. Smaller forums will be set up for committee work rather than the Listserv. Requests to be added or questions can contact: Susan Robinson at susan.robinson@dhhs.nc.gov or call 919-218-9164 

www.nccollaborative.org   NC-Collaborative-Strategic-Planning-Final-Summary-Report.pdf found when you scroll over the home, it is a drop-down box.
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